Mr. Dan Bolen, Public Utility Building, 114 West Iron Ave., Salina, Kansas.

Dear Dan:

Thanks for your letter and the information from Coach Earl Morrison. I am very glad to get this, as it will be helpful.

I am enclosing a short biographical sketch, and so forth, and I don't know of any fellow that I would rather be introduced by than you. But make it short!

I agree with you that you have a lot of swell prospects and I know that you will do everything possible to turn them Lawrence-way.

Thanks for the reservation at the Lamer. I will be seeing you Thursday, the 12th.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH Eno.